
EFTF Meeting -  9/21/23 

Attendees: 

- Dan Broder 

- Justine Christianson 

- Kat Schooley 

- City of Hyattsville – Committees (Hal) 

Meeting minutes from 6/15/23 unanimously approved 

HMS  

- Ribbon cutting ceremony was a success! 

HES 

- Item on PG BOE meeting tonight – execution of contract for Phase 2 ACF, this needs to pass as is 

in order for the contract to be properly executed.  There has been a late push to get a project 

labor agreement included in the contract that was not there before.  If it gets passed, it would  

compound the labor costs by millions of dollars and could lead to the loss of one or more 

schools to be included in the package due to the payment of those costs.  

- Ask is 30% county owned and 35% minority business owned?  Need to be verified 

- Solicitor exceeded their target percentages and two largest firms included fair labor costs  

- If the contract passes, we will be hosting presentations from MCN – they had to submit 2 school 

designs in their interview process and HES is a different design.  We will be able to provide 

feedback. 

- Jason Washington got a promotion – assistant superintendant to the new administration! 

New Business for next meeting 

- Justine: try to get a tour or talk to the principal/staff at Nicholas Orem? Does not necessarily 

need to be by next meeting.  Dan will reach out to Pam to try and coordinate that. 

- Next meeting scheduled for October 19, 2023 – unsure if meetings will be held in November or 

December (pending how the new package passes)  


